
Key Diary Dates/ Events 

School closes on   
Friday 7th April  
for the Easter 
  holidays. 

Monday 24th April is 
a planned training 

day. 
 

School re-opens on  
Tuesday 25th April 

2017. 

If you are planning a    
family holiday, please 
make sure that the dates 
are during the school  

holidays.  
Children who have 
missed school are not 
able to recover the lost 

learning time!  

Attendance 

It is our aim that each child’s attendance is 95% or above. I hoped 
to report improved attendance from this time last year for both 
Nursery and Reception, but unfortunately it has slipped slightly for 
Nursery.  
 

Nursery—91%, this time last year it was 95% 
Reception—93%, this time last year it was 91% 
 

Currently the class with the highest attendance is RZM (97%), well 
done to them! We really do need to see a big improvement in  
attendance in the next half term. 
 

Good attendance contributes to good learning. Please do          
everything you can to make sure your child comes to school   

 everyday. 
 

Arriving at school on time is as important as coming to school            
everyday. We are pleased to see so many of our children arriving 
to school on time.  Remember learning starts at quarter to nine              
for Reception and either 8.30am or 12.10pm for Nursery.   

Please remember to visit our school website and school blog to see further 

information about events past and present. 
 

http://rippleprimaryschool.blogspot.co.uk 
 

http://ripple.bardaglea.org.uk 

Dear Parent/Carers  
 
We draw to the end of another busy term in the Early Years Foundation 
Stage (EYFS) at Ripple Primary School. As usual there are lots of things to 
celebrate. 
 

The children enjoyed taking part in World Book Day and this was  
celebrated in a number of ways across the school.  They also enjoyed 
wearing their special noses on Red Nose Day and we’d like to once again 
thank you for your kind donations. We raised a total of £1255.35 
(Photographs from these events are pictured overleaf). 
 

It is with real sadness that we say good bye to Mrs 
Ziane at the end of this term as she takes up the 
post of head teacher at Becontree. Marie has    
overseen the EYFS for the past 7 years and it was 
with thanks to her that we achieved our Outstanding 
status. She will be greatly missed! 
 

The children return to school on Tuesday 25
h
 April 2017 to start the     

Summer Term. For the Reception children they are now reaching the end 
of their time in the EYFS setting and we will be consolidating learning and 
preparing the children for moving in to Year One. Please make sure you 
put dates of our Welcome and Transition meetings in your diary. For the 
Nursery children, they will take part in our very own Nursery Graduation 
Ceremony – an event not to be missed…please bring a tissue with you! 
 

Please take time to read through this Newsletter, and as always, let me 
know if there is any further information you would like included. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a very 
Happy Easter. 
 

Vikki Whitby (AHT/ EYFS Phase Leader) 

 
April 2017 Read all about it ! 

Early Years Foundation Stage Newsletter 
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Nursery 

 What went well...? 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
Even better if ... 
* Children remember to bring in their book bags everyday. Children will not be 
allowed to take a book home from the library if they do not have it. 
* Nursery children walk to school holding their parent/carers hand. No  
pushchairs please! 
* You encourage your child to speak in full sentences (in English or their home 
language). 
* Adults are not using their mobile phones when dropping off/collecting their child 
from school. 

As part of World Book Day Nursery     
visited Barking library. The librarian 
shared her favourite books and sang 
songs with the children. 

Nursery enjoyed dressing up as their favourite 
book characters...so did the teachers! 

As part of their topic on People Who Help 
Us, Nursery went to visit Barking fire  
station. The children were very excited to 
sit in a fire engine and use the hose to 
squirt water! 

Nursery enjoyed it 
when their         
parents/carers 
came in to look at 
their Learning 
Journeys. 

As part of our Easter  celebrations, Nursery and 
Reception went on an Easter Bonnet Parade.  

Reception 

                                                                                        What went well...? 
 

 

    

Even better if … 
* Children bring their reading record and book in to school 
everyday. Please make sure that a comment has been     
written in your child’s reading record. 
* Children’s names are on all items of clothing. 
* No jewellery is worn—especially no earrings for PE 

* Children practise their High Frequency Words and phonic sounds daily. 

Reception have been learning about floating and sinking.  
They made boats and estimated how many beads they 
could put in the boat before it sank. 

Reception have particularly enjoyed reading some 
Traditional Tales this term. They had some visitors 
from the story Little Red Riding Hood. The children 
had the opportunity to ask them questions about 
what happened in the book. 

The children went to the 
local shop to buy some 
fruit. They made fruit    
kebabs as part of their 
cooking activity. 

Some of the Reception      

classes attended a creative 

workshop where they learnt 

about using different at        

materials. Here the children 

are using ModRoc.  

Reception had fun wearing their red 
noses to raise money for Comic Relief. 

As part of their new topic on Growing, Reception have been 
planting seed potatoes. There will be a competition to see 
which class harvests the biggest crop at the end of the year. 


